Republic of the Philippines
PROVINCE OF ISABELA
City of llagan

e of o Govornor

MEMORANDUM No._ 06
Series of 2020

TO - ALL LOCAL CHIEF EXECUTIVES OF
CITIES AND MUNICIPALITIES IN ISABELA

i

FROM s RO T. ALBANO Il
Governor

SUBJECT . As Stated

DATE : 03 January 2020

The Department of Budget and Management (DBM) informed this Office of the
failure of Barangay/City/Municipal local government units to comply with the
provision of RA 9184, otherwise known as the Government Procurement Reform
Act (GPRA) and Administrative Order No. 17 issued by the Office of the
President, on the registration of LGUs, national government agencies,
Government-Owned and Controlled Corporations (GOCCs), and State
Universities (SUCs) to the Philippine Government Electronic Procurement
System or PhilGEPS, and the use of the PhilGEPS in Procurement Activities.

The PhilGEPS promotes a more open, transparent, and competitive environment
for government procurement. The very low compliance by
barangay/city/municipal LGUs to register in and use the PhilGEPS can be
perceived as defiance and a deliberate attempt to sabotage the national
government’s anti-corruption program.

You are hereby directed to ensure that your LGUs are registered with the
PhilGEPS and your procurement personnel, BAC Secretariat, technical working
group members, and Barangay Officials are using the system. No Isabela town,
city, or barangay is to be included in the list of non-compliant LGUs henceforth.

Should your LGU personnel require training on PhilGEPS, attached is a copy of
the DBM letter for your consideration.

For your information and strict compliance .
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